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PPRREESSIIDDEENNTTSS  CCLLIIMMAATTEE  CCOOMMMMIITTMMEENNTT  CCOOMMMMIITTTTEEEE  

  
Committee  
x Curt Heuring, VP for Facilities Management, Construction and Campus Safety (heuring@tcnj.edu), 

Co-Chair  
x Michael Horst, Assistant Professor of Civil Engineering  (horst@tcnj.edu), Co-Chair  
x Joanne Bertonazzi, Student Assistant to the PCCC  
x Martin Bierbaum, Director of Municipal Land Use Center (bierbaum@tcnj.edu)  
□ Michael Brower, Env. Activities Coordinator, Bonner center (brower6@tcnj.edu)  
x Curt Elderkin, Assistant Professor of Biology (elderkin@tcnj.edu)  
x Keith Dewey, Director of Grants and Corporate and Foundation Relations (dewey@tcnj.edu)  
x Larry Gage, Assistant Director of Counseling Services (gage@tcnj.edu)  
x Andrew Mathe, Student Government Association (mathe@tcnj.edu)  
□ Mark Mehler, Director of Purchasing, Finance and Business Services (mehler@tcnj.edu)  
x Colleen Perry, Assistant Director f Career Services (cperry@tcnj.edu)  
x Lynda Rothermel, Director of Campus Planning and Campus Architect (rotherme@tcnj.edu)  
x Nadine Stern, Vice President of Information Technology (stern@tcnj.edu)  
x Meagan Terry, Student Government Associations (terry4@tcnj.edu)  
x Judy Wingerter, Administrative Assistant, Facilities Mngmnt, Construction, and Campus Safety 

(jwingert@tcnj.edu)  
x Lori Winyard, Director of Energy and Central Utilities (winyard@tcnj.edu)  

 
Date:   30 October 2007 
Time:   2:00 p.m. — 3:30 p.m. 
Location: Administrative Services Building, Room 103 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 Action By 

 

1. The committee approved the meeting notes from the last meeting. 
 
It was announced that the meeting would pause at about 2:30 for a presentation 
by Professor B. Hinitz and 3 students who attended the 60th Annual DPI/NGP 
Conference at the United Nations in NYC.  

M. Horst   

2. Initiatives were discussed and included the following: 

 Recycle Mania was discussed, but was decided it was too costly at this time. 

 Purchase of a bus (public transportation) was defeated as it was too costly 
($100,000) and the impact wouldn’t be determined until after the purchase. 
It was suggested a public transportation advertising campaign would be 
more cost effective. 

 LEED design to Silver standard was discussed. The College already follows 
code requirements and incorporates most of these design enhancements as 
a matter of good design practice. The cost to certify to silver is too great 
($5.4 mil).  At this time, we now build to equivalent standards of LEED 
silver, but will not certify to LEED silver. 

 Discussion ensued regarding purchasing 15% of electricity on campus, as 
clean energy makes the most impact on carbon footprints. It would cost 
$168,000-$224,000 yearly to purchase power from renewable sources. 

 It was thought that initiating a sustainability fee into tuition costs would 
promote awareness to students, especially new students 

All 
 

mailto:heuring@tcnj.edu
mailto:horst@tcnj.edu
mailto:bierbaum@tcnj.edu
mailto:brower6@tcnj.edu
mailto:elderkin@tcnj.edu
mailto:dewey@tcnj.edu
mailto:gage@tcnj.edu
mailto:mathe@tcnj.edu
mailto:mehler@tcnj.edu
mailto:cperry@tcnj.edu
mailto:rotherme@tcnj.edu
mailto:stern@tcnj.edu
mailto:terry4@tcnj.edu
mailto:jwingert@tcnj.edu
mailto:winyard@tcnj.edu


CURT HEURING, VICE PRESIDENT FOR FACILITIES MANAGEMENT, CONSTRUCTION AND CAMPUS SAFETY 

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES BUILDING 202, PO BOX 7718  –  EWING, NJ 08628-0718 

609/771-3230  -  FAX: 609/637-5150-  HEURING@TCNJ.EDU 

 Offsets for air travel could amount to $1000-$5000 per year, but proof of 
replanting certification was questioned. 

 

3. The meeting was paused and Dr. Hinitz and students presented on the 
DPI/NGO (Department of Public Information/Non-Government 
Organizations )Conference.  The topic: Climate Change—How It Impacts Us 
All.  A question and answer period followed.  Questions included how to 
incorporate environmental learning into education. 
 
It was suggested that B. Anderson from Liberal Learning and T. Asher from 
Leadership Development be contacted to discuss recommendations for climate 
neutrality to be incorporated into lecture series and curriculum. 
 

Dr. Hinitz & 
Students 

4. The committee was asked to rate initiatives being considered for presentation to 
the President. They were rated according to priority and feasibility as follows: 

 Energy Star purchases 

 Purchase Renewable Energy Sources 

 Waste Minimization (awareness, recycle bins, Brita filters) 

 Public Transportation 

 Offset of Air Travel 

 LEED 
 

C. Heuring and M. Terry will work on numbers to present to the President 
regarding Recycle Mania. C. Heuring will meet with A. Radosti to gain 
information pertaining to the cost of purchasing more recycle bins. 

 
M. Horst will compile a memo to present to the President with the committee’s 
recommendations. 
 

C. Heuring 
M. Horst 

5. M. Bierbaum announced that he participated in a conference regarding climate 
change and land use. He will share information he attained with the committee 
via email. 

M. Bierbaum 

6. It was announced the Student Environmental Forum will be held on Thursday, 
Nov. 8, 2007 in Forcina Hall, room 132 from 7:00-9:00pm. 
 

M. Terry 

7. Next meeting—November 13, 2007 J. Wingerter 

 


